Newsletter: Spring Term, W/C 1st April

Headteacher: Mrs. L. J. Lewis B.Ed., Dip. E&M, NPQH Deputy Head: Mrs. C. Lawrence-Dent, B. Sc., PGCE, NPQH

www.marshfieldprimary.co.uk school@marshfieldprimary.co.uk

01633 680303



Dear Parents and Carers.

We hope that Year 2 and Year 3 parents enjoyed the class showcases. It was lovely to see pupils happily working alongside their parents in their learning environment.

#### Clubs

This week will be the last week for current clubs. We are in the process of collating pupils' ideas for future clubs and will give you an update on options once decided. If you have any ideas for future clubs, could you please add your suggestions to the parental questionnaires which will be circulated at the parental consultation evenings.

### Parental Consultations

These will take place next week on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> April and Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> April. If you are unable to make the appointment and would like to discuss alternative dates and times, please do not hesitate to contact the office.

### PFA Event

There are still a few tickets available for the Cheese and Wine evening at the Coach and Horses. Please enquire at the office.

The staff would like to thank the PFA for organising the very successful Mother's Day shops and for your support. A fantastic £1298.42 was raised. We hope that all of our Marshfield Mums had a lovely Mothering Sunday.

### Mini Marshfielders

There is a Mini-Marshfielders event on Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> April at 10am. The Foundation Phase team have also planned an Easter Bonnet Parade for Nursery and Reception on the same day. Further information will follow via Seesaw.

## Paperless Newsletters

After the Easter break, we are hopeful that all newsletters will be in electronic form. If you have not passed on your email details to the office could you please do so this week. Newsletters will also be added to the website.

#### PE Kit

Could we please remind parents to ensure that pupils have the correct PE kit and that this is always available on PE days. We have noticed that a minority of pupils wear inappropriate kit- e.g crop tops.

Uniform is available through the uniform shop:

Beam Sports & Schoolwear Limited, Cambrian Road, Newport (formerly Trutex)

### Sharing Celebrations

Congratulations to Lily-Jade T (Yr2 JS) who, on the weekend, represented Team Wales at Eurodance 2019 at Burnham-on-sea where, out of 60 children, she was awarded  $1^{st}$  place in the Under 8s beginners in Solo and, out of 40 children, was also awarded  $1^{st}$  place in the Under 8s beginners in Slow.

Congratulations, also, to Kai G (Yr3 JH/NJ) who won Player of the Week at the Old Illtydian's Under 8s District Festival and was rewarded with a medal and the team trophy.

## Rugby News

As the season comes to an end, it is important to recognise the dedication, commitment and achievements that the children have given to the school and its rugby team. It is fantastic to have such high participation level within the extra-curricular rugby club and that all have had the opportunity to represent the school's rugby team. All children have shown great maturity when winning and losing, upholding the values of the game. We have won tournaments and had the opportunity to merge with cluster schools and look to continue this in the near future, arranging cluster school tournaments. We will be attending the last Newport Schools tournament on Wednesday. I would like to thank all who have participated in making it such a successful year of rugby.

# End of Term

School will close on Thursday 11th April and reopen on Monday, 29th April.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Mrs. L. J. Lewis

Headteacher